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Testimony on SB269

Senator Stroebel and Committee Members,

Thank you for hearing this simple, but important bill. I am here to testify in favor of SB269.

Last year, an accounting error occurred in assessing a Tax Increment Financing District (TID) in 
the City of Verona. This mistake erroneously added 56 million dollars to the property value of 
TIDs in the city. This error was discovered after the Department of Revenue's (DOR) deadline to 
submit changes to the TID reporting. Therefore, the DOR could not allow the corrections to the 
assessment prior the tax bills being distributed to taxpayers. Because of this situation, 
additional money was added to a TID not based on growth of the district, but because of an 
accounting error. This led to an increase in property taxes for Verona taxpayers.

The City of Verona would like to move the additional funds from the TID into their General Fund 
in order to rebate the money back to the property owners, but current State TID law prohibits 
transfers of this nature. SB269 would allow this transfer with a one-time fix to reimburse 
taxpayers for the higher property taxes imposed on them.

This bill is about fairness. Allowing the City of Verona to return over assessed taxes to taxpayers 
is simply the right thing to do. These citizens are now operating with fewer resources at their 
disposal by no fault of their own, and we as the legislature, have the power to fix this mistake 
and return these funds that can mean a lot to many individuals and families.

Therefore, I humbly ask on behalf of the citizens in my district, for Chairman Stroebel and 
committee members to take action on this bill quickly so that these funds can be rightfully 
returned to the taxpayers. Thank you.
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To: Representative John Macco, Chair
Members of the Assembly Committee on Ways & Means 

From: Robert Wipperfurth, President 
Date: Wednesday, October 16, 2019 
Re: Support for Assembly Bill 306 and Senate Bill 269

Good morning Chairman Macco and Members of the Committee.

My name is Bob Wipperfurth, President of the Village of Windsor and 
President of the Dane County Cities & Villages Association (DCCVA).

As it’s name suggests, the Association represents the 28 cities and villages in 
this region.

I am testifying in support of Assembly Bill 306 and Senate Bill 269, relating 
to tax increment value reporting errors and property tax reimbursement.

The legislation is simple: it is meant to recognize an error that was made - 
one that everyone involved recognizes as a human error - and rectify that 
error to ensure that local taxpayers are protected and reimbursed.

While the specific error that led to this legislation may not affect my village 
or it’s residents directly - errors do occur and could occur in any one of our 
respective communities in the future.

And, if this situation were to occur in my village or in any of your local 
communities -1 suspect each one of us as elected officials would want the 
error corrected to ensure that the citizens we serve are made whole.

This legislation quite simply does that.

Thank you for your consideration on this issue.


